
 

MINUTES 

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING 

Location: 5 West Street, School Committee Room 
 
 

November 9, 2022  6:00 p.m. 
 
 

In Attendance:                               Absent     Zoom                           
Jessie Harrington              Alan Keller                         Zoom not working 

Meghan McCrillis   

Gail Holloway      

Brooke Wrenn          

Samantha Raphael                                                                                             

Beth Chamberland, Superintendent 

Cecelia Wirzbicki, Business Manager 

Isabella Faber - Student Representative 

Brooke Beverly - Bryn Mawr Principal 

Jillian Anderson - Grade 2 teacher at Bryn Mawr 

Emry, Michael & Kate Church - 220 North Oxford Street (Student Spotlight) 

Lucy, Daniel & Samantha Church - 25 Rock Ave (Student Spotlight) 

Cameron, Zach & Ashley Dalrymple - 9 Otis Street (Student Spotlight) 

Jack, Harrison, Justin & Tray  Eisonor - 2 Rock Ave (Student Spotlight) 

Colton Thunberg-Laliberte & Cait Thunberg - 93 Tolland Ave Stafford CT (Student Spotlight) 

Andy & Caitlin Laliberte - 55 Littleton Road Ayer, Ma (Student Spotlight) 

 

 

 



 

CALL TO ORDER: 

Jessie Harrington called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. 
Meghan McCrillis read out loud the Auburn Public School Vision & Commitment. 
 
 
CITIZENS’ COMMENTS: None 
 
SPECIAL RECOGNITIONS: None 
 
 
Minutes:  10/26/22 
 
Jessie Harrington entertained a motion to accept the minutes from 10/26/22. 
 
Brooke Wrenn  made a motion to accept the minutes from 10/26/22.  Samantha Raphael 
seconded the motion, it was unanimously approved.  
 
 
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES REPORT:  
Isabella Faber:  

● Auburn High School received an award for Unified sports, and there will be Unified 

Award Presentation assembly tomorrow to celebrate and reveal the banner. 

● We’ve been busy with community service projects. 

● We started collecting food for the Auburn Youth and Family Food Drive. 

● Community Leaf Raking project will take place the weekend of Nov 18th. 

●  All students participated in writing what they are grateful for on a Giving Tree to be 

displayed in the hallway. 

● We are hosting the Thanksgiving Day Football game Thursday at 10:00 AM. 

● Winter sports will begin November 28th. 

 

 

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT:  

 
Spotlight on Students:  
Dr. Chamberland: The student spotlight for this week is Bryn Mawr. Principal Brook 
Beverly, 2nd grade teacher Mrs. Anderson, along with student representatives from 

each grade are here to tell us about the projects they worked on during STEM 
Week. 

 
Principal Brooke Beverly, 2nd grade teacher Jillian Anderson, Kindergarten 

presenters, Cameron Dalrymple & Colton Thunberg-Laliberte, First grade 
presenters, Lucy Church & Harrison Eisnor, along with Second grade presenters 
Emry Church & Jack Eisnor spoke about STEM week and the projects that were 

completed.  

 



 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  
 
FY 24 Budget Document                 
Dr. Chamberland: In your packet, you will find the FY24 Draft Budget for the Auburn 
Public Schools.  This document reflects all required contractual obligations, nearly level 
funding for all supplies and materials, and strategic staffing increases of which some are 
required to meet the special education needs of students.  As noted in the outline 
below, presentations by the Leadership Team will be held on November 30, 2022 with 
the final draft of the budget to be voted on at the January 4, 2023 meeting. 
 
November 9, 2022 FY 2024 Budget Document submitted to School Committee 
November 30, 2022 Budget Presentations to School Committee  

January 4, 2023 School Committee must vote a draft budget to 
send to Town Manager by January 6th 
January 6, 2023 FY 2024 School Dept. DRAFT Budget 
Submitted to Town Manager and Chief Financial Officer 
January 9, 2023 FY 2024 School Dept. DRAFT Budget 
Available for Public Comment/Questions on Web Site 

 
Megan McCrillis noted that a full time nurse lead was not in the budget, but asked if we 
are able to adequately support the lead nurse?  
 
Dr. Chamberland stated that yes, she has spoken with and worked out the schedule 
with the new lead Nurse Kerri Astrella to assure she is given adequate support and 
time.   
 
Jessie Harrington asked since we rely heavily on the ESSR grant money, did we use it 
to hire staff? 
 
Dr. Chamberland stated, yes we did hire several staff members with that money for 3 
year grant funded positions. The hope is to keep 2 on staff when the money runs out in 
September of 2024. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
 
Auburn Chamber of Commerce Mini Grant Award Winners                 
 
Dr. Chamberland: I am pleased to share the list of Auburn Chamber of Commerce Mini 
Grant winners for the 2022-2023 school year.  The grants are for up to $ 250 and meet 
the needs of students in a variety of ways.  We continue to be grateful for the ongoing 
collaboration with and support from the Auburn Chamber of Commerce.  I would like to 
thank all of those staff members who were awarded grants along with the others who 
applied.  Nicely done to all! 
 
AHS   Bethany Dunton/Maria Berrios        The Garden of Gratitude! 
AMS   Danielle Leboeuf                              Wild Watch 



 

AMS   Michele Starbard                             Tape Art Murals 
AMS   Nicole Peters/Kayla Bond                 Time Capsules 
SWIS Julie MacCormack/Jennifer DiMeglio/Erin Kane            Water, Water Everywhere 
SWIS Sean Dunn                                                        Meteorite Team Building 
SWIS Whitney Harding                                                  S.W.I.F.T.(Students Who Include 

Fitness Training) 

SWIS Terri O'Donnell                                                        Sensory Hallway 
BM     Emily Zaleski/Patricia Borus       Morning Math 
Masterminds 
BM     Haley Daigneault                     Sitting on Top of the 
World 
BM     Sarah Johnson                          Get a Grip 
 
Dr. Chamberland & Jessie Harrington both thanked the Chamber for their support, as 
well as the staff for applying.  
 
Take Me Home, Keep Me Safe Project               
 
Dr. Chamberland: We have included information in your packet regarding the Take Me 
Home, Keep me Safe Project that is being offered through the Auburn Police 
Department.  This project was inspired by both the Auburn Special Education Parent 
Advisory Council and the Auburn Police Department.  We are excited by the additional 
level of safety this program will bring for our students and the community.Thank you to 
SRO O’Brien for bringing this program back.  
    
 
TEACHING AND LEARNING REPORT: 
Dr. Chamberland: Mr. Keller and I attended two full days of training on the new MASS 
REDI (Racial Equity, Diversity and Inclusion) Strategy. This work is designed to guide 
and support district superintendents, assistant superintendents, and leadership team 
members as they start, intensify, and/or sustain the urgently important work of building 
“cultures of belonging” in their districts and schools characterized by anti-racist, 
inclusive, and equitable practice for all.  The next phase of this training will include the 
building principals. 
 

  

BUSINESS/FINANCIAL REPORT:  
 
Year to Date Budget Report                     
Mrs. Wirzbicki provided a year to date budget report dated November 2, 2022 for review. 
 
Budget Transfers                                            
Mrs. Wirzbicki provided a listing of Budget Transfers dated November 2, 2022, between the  
same series for information, along with a listing of transfers between different series for 
approval. 
 



 

Recommended Motion…..to approve the list of Transfers dated, November 2, 2022, as 
presented by the Business Manager. 
 
Jessie Harrington entertained a motion to approve the list of Transfers dated November 
2, 2022, as presented by the Business Manager. 
 
Samantha Raphael made a motion to approve the list of Transfers dated November 2, 2022, as 
presented by the Business Manager. Brooke Wrenn seconded the motion, it was unanimously 
approved.  
 
Revolving Accounts and Special Revenues Update      
Mrs. Wrizbicki provided an updated listing of Revolving and Special Revenue accounts with 
amounts as of November 2, 2022. Approval and acceptance of the  
accounts and revenue balances are required to be voted each Fiscal year. 
 
Recommended Motion…..to accept and approve the listing of Revolving and Special Revenue 
accounts with balances dated November 2, 2022 as presented by the Business Manager. 
 
Jessie Harrington entertained a motion to accept and approve the listing of Revolving 
and Special Revenue accounts with balances dated November 2, 2022 as presented by 
the Business Manager. 
 
Meghan McCrillis  made a motion to accept and approve the listing of Revolving and Special 
Revenue accounts with balances dated November 2, 2022 as presented by the Business 
Manager. Gail Holloway seconded the motion, it was unanimously approved.  
 
Executive Session:  Negotiations 
 
Recommended Motion……..to adjourn into executive session to discuss the bargaining 
position with personnel that could be compromised if discussed in open session. We will not 
return to open session. 
 
Jessie Harrington entertained a motion to adjourn into executive session to discuss the 
bargaining position with personnel that could be compromised if discussed in open session. We 
will not return to open session.  
 
Gail Hollowaymade a motion to adjourn into executive session to discuss the bargaining position 
with personnel that could be compromised if discussed in open session. And not return to open 
session. Brooke Wrenn seconded the motion, it was unanimously approved.  
 
 
Adjournment 
Roll Call Vote 

Meeting adjourned to executive session at 6:43pm.  

 

mailto:gholloway3@aol.com


 

 
Adjournment  
Roll Call Vote 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mandy Williams 

Recording Secretary 

 

Referenced Documents: 

Meeting Minutes for 10/26/22 

Bryn Mawr STEM Week Presentation  

FY 24 Budget Document 

Take Me Home, Keep Me Safe Project 

Year to Date Budget Report Dated 11/2/22 

Budget Transfers Dated 11/2/22 

Revolving Accounts and Special Revenues Dated 11/2/22 

 

 

 

 

Approved 11-30-22 

 

 

 

 

          






















































































































































